STRATEGIC PLANNING COUNCIL

MINUTES

Thursday, June 21, 2007 – 1 p.m.
Babylon Student Center – Faculty Dining Room
IN ATTENDANCE

Dr. Louis Attinasi, Joanne E. Braxton, Dr. James Canniff, Dr. Philip Christensen, William F. Connors, Jr., Andrew Fawcett, Jill Gleason, Dr. Tina Good, Dr. Janet Haff, Dr. Allen Jacobs, Dr. Roslin Khan, Dr. Jeffery Kluewer, Christine Kulis, Dr. June Ohrnberger, Gary Ris, Dr. Kate Rowe, Charles K. Stein
Vice President Braxton asked if there were any corrections or additions to the minutes of the May 24, 2007 meeting; there being none, the minutes were accepted.
Vice President Stein updated the members of the SPC by reading a statement he will make to the Suffolk County Legislature concerning the college’s 2007-2008 budget (copy attached).
Vice President Stein stated that several public hearings will be held for the county’s budget.  The college’s budget is in the Budget Review Office (BRO).  The BRO will make their recommendations in approximately one month (third week in July).  On August 1, 2007, there will be a meeting of the Economic Development, Higher Education and Energy Committee.  At that meeting, the recommendations from the BRO will be discussed.  The legislators will consider amendments to the budget.  The following week, the legislature will meet to vote on the budget.  The County Executive will have ten days to approve or veto the legislature’s recommendations.  Should the County Executive veto the college’s budget, at the second meeting of the legislature in August, the legislators can override the County Executive’s veto, if they so choose.   SCCC’s Board of Trustees will conduct a special meeting on August 23, 2007 to approve the budget, which will then be submitted to SUNY for SUNY Board of Trustees’ approval.
Dr. Jacobs reviewed the definitions for goals and objectives and provided examples of both.  SPC members were asked to break into groups for the purpose of developing draft strategic objectives.  Groups were formed as follows:
Assessment
Dr. Attinasi

Dr. Good

Dr. Jacobs

Resources
Gary Ris

Vice President Stein

Dr. Rowe

Academics
Executive Dean Connors

Jill Gleason

Communication
Dr. Kluewer

Dr. Ohrnberger

Drew Fawcett

Student Success
Christine Kulis

Dr. Haff

Human Resources
Dr. Canniff

Dr. Christensen

Dr. Khan

Dr. Jacobs and Vice President Braxton offered assistance to each of the groups as well.  A brief discussion was held as each group formulated and shared their draft strategic objectives.  The draft strategic objectives submitted will be compiled into one document and shared with the SPC.

The meeting was adjourned.  

SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE STATEMENT

REGARDING THE COLLEGE RECOMMENDED BUDGET FOR 2007-2008

PUBLIC HEARING

SUFFOLK COUNTY LEGISLATURE

RIVERHEAD, NEW YORK

JUNE 26, 2007

Thank you for this opportunity to address the Suffolk County Community College Recommended operating budget for 2007-08.  The following is a synopsis of that operating budget as recommended by the County Executive:

· While we are grateful that our State Leaders have provided a 5.9% increase in State base aid in this year’s State Budget, the County Executive has proposed no increase in County support.  With no increase in the County’s contribution our students will continue to bear more of a burden…well beyond the original 1/3, 1/3, 1/3 funding formula.

· It includes the proceeds of a tuition increase at the $120 per year level, well below what is needed as a recurring revenue, especially in light of the County Executive’s proposal to provide no increase in the County contribution.

· The County Executive’s Recommended Budget takes $1.46 million from the College’s Reserve Fund to provide for expenses rather than providing a recurring revenue stream.

· Regarding the Reserve Fund, there are on-going discussions with the Budget Office and the Budget Review Office to reach agreement on the amount in the Fund.

· There is provision for adding $500,000 to the Reserve Fund but the source is unknown since there is no increase in funding from the County.

· Only one LPN faculty position has been included of the 11 positions requested.  The positions requested were primarily in response to issues raised during the Middle States Commission visit earlier this year.   An additional position needed for our Veterinarian Science re-accreditation was requested by the Board of Trustees at its June meeting but is not included in the Recommended budget.

· The specific net expenditure reductions to the College’s request is about $1.2 million, consisting of:

· Reductions in personnel of about $763,000

· Reductions in equipment of about $383,000

· Reductions in supplies of about $140,000

· Reductions in contractual expenses of about $52,000, and

· An increase in employee benefits of about $173,000

It is important to note that again this year the recommended budget is not structurally balanced.  Recommended expenditures exceed recommended revenue by almost $958,000.  

Additionally, the reliance on a “one-shot revenue” by using reserves instead of a recurring revenue is not in conformance with sound fiscal practice and further deteriorates the reserve fund below the nationally recognized level.  By continuing to follow this practice which was criticized by the Middle States review team, the College will face a more significant problem in the following budget year when revenue will need to increase dramatically to make up for the loss of the “one-shot” that is being recommended for the 2007-08 budget. 

It is important to note that the College believes the reductions noted above need to be restored.  Our request was carefully considered and significant restraint was incorporated by the College administration and the Board of Trustees.  The negative impact of the reductions noted above will be significant and will cause difficulty with the Middle States Accreditation team that will be doing a follow-up visit next year.  This is especially the case with respect to the equipment reductions and personnel requests.  In recognizing the Executive’s desire for budget constraints, the College established a 5-year plan for targeted equipment and included the first year of that plan with our budget.  The Executive’s reduction of approximately $383,000 will eliminate about half of that first year plan.

Please note that the lack of recurring revenue to meet recurring expenses will ultimately lead to either the necessity of reducing services to our students or the need for a much larger increase in the County’s contribution next year.  As the gateway to higher education and good paying jobs for tens of thousands of County residents we never want to be in the position of being forced to close extension sites, limit enrollment or eliminate other services that are so vital to the future success of our residents.

Finally, while the narrative of the recommended budget questions the administrative costs of  the College, the facts reveal that, based on the most recent SUNY data, Suffolk County Community College has the lowest administrative expense per FTE of any community college in the SUNY system.  For the 2005-2006 year, the latest full-year data available, the SUNY average administrative cost per FTE for all community colleges was $806.  Suffolk County Community College ranked the lowest cost at $392 per FTE.

The Budget Review Office of the legislature will be reviewing the Executive’s recommended budget.  We will be providing information to BRO and look forward to further discussion of the College budget and BRO’s recommendations at the meeting of the Economic Development, Higher Education & Energy Committee on August 1st. 

Thank you.


